
SENATE BILL REPORT
SB 6484

As of January 30, 2012

Title:  An act relating to livestock inspection.

Brief Description:  Regarding livestock inspections.

Sponsors:  Senators Hatfield, Morton and Shin.

Brief History:  
Committee Activity:  Agriculture, Water & Rural Economic Development:  1/30/12.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE, WATER & RURAL ECONOMIC 
DEVELOPMENT

Staff:  Bob Lee (786-7404)

Background:  The Livestock Identification Program provides a mechanism to tract 
ownership of cattle and horses.  Transporting cattle within the state requires that they be 
accompanied by specified documents which provide proof of ownership.  The Department of 
Agriculture (AGR) has established mandatory inspection points. 

Many beef cattle are branded, and many dairy cattle are unbranded.  Cattle that are 
unbranded or that otherwise do not have sufficient documentation to prove ownership may be 
impounded and sold; the proceeds may be retained by AGR while an investigation is 
conducted.  If theft is not suspected, the animal is sold and the proceeds are retained by the 
Director of AGR.  However, the proceeds from the sale of impounded dairy breed cattle are 
to be paid to the seller if there is no evidence of theft.

The program has an ancillary benefit in that it can be used to aid in the traceability of 
livestock disease.  Efforts have been ongoing for several years to develop and fund a system 
that allows for conversion of paper records to a computer system format.

AGR and the livestock industry have been working to develop rules to implement legislation 
passed in 2011.  Conversations have led to requests for additional legislation.  

Summary of Bill:  Individual private sales of unbranded dairy breeding cattle of 15 head or 
less between two commercial dairy operators are exempt from mandatory livestock 
inspection if the cattle are not being moved out of Washington State.  This exemption does 
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not exempt the cattle sellers from paying other fees or assessments, including the Beef 
Commission fees and animal disease traceability fees.

AGR may not exempt payment of the fee for livestock inspection when mandatory livestock 
inspection is conducted.

The provision is repealed which directs that proceeds from the sale of impounded dairy breed 
cattle be paid to the seller if there is no evidence of theft is repealed.  

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Requested January 27, 2012.
[OFM requested ten-year cost projection pursuant to I-960.]

Committee/Commission/Task Force Created:  None

Effective Date:  Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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